COLUMBIA RESEARCH CORPORATION

P.O. Box 99249 « Seattle, Washington 98139 « Phone (206) 285-1185 + email: seligman48@seanet.com

March 1, 2011
Ms. Christina Munro RECEIVED BY BPA
FOIA Office FOIA OFFICE THIS
Bonneville Power Administration DATE: 3 /- /, /
Routing: DK-7 —
P.0. Box 3621 DUE DATE:
Portland, Oregon 97208 4L /ﬁé / //
SUBJECT:  FOIA Request LOG#
BEB -0/ - 00 7§37/~
Dear Ms. Munro:

Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”), I request the following documents
related to BPA’s contracts for Supplemental Labor, as defined in Section 23.1.3 of the
Bonneville Purchasing Instructions.

Please provide a summary of all BPA supplemental labor contracts in effect in FY 2010
or FY 2011, showing:

The total number of full-time supplemental labor employees at BPA in FY 2010.
The total number of part-time supplemental labor employees at BPA in FY 2010.
The name of the supplemental labor contractor.

The general subject matter of the services (e.g., information technology support,
transmission maintenance).

The date the agreement with the supplemental labor contractor was signed.

The date the agreement expires.

The total dollar amount of the agreement.

The dollar amount paid by BPA in FY 2010.

The maximum dollar amount BPA is obligated to pay in FY 2011.

If BPA wishes to put this information in an Excel spreadsheet or other format that is easy
to read, that approach is acceptable to me.

I am willing to pay $50 for search and copy charges. Please call me if you expect the
charges to exceed that amount.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Do S L
Dan Seligman
Attorney at Law



